14th October, 1939.

1

Dear Miss Milne,

With reference to your letter of 13th October, I have marked on your list the items where I think we may be able to give you some assistance. You will realise, of course, that a great deal of the equipment removed from the College has been either used or ear-marked for other purposes by the Education Authority in connection with evacuated children and so forth. I think we can do something qhickly to mitigate the sufferings of the nurses who are at present in residence provided you can arrange transport. If you will let Colonel Challey have details of what you would like immediately (including quantities) he could get into touch with Mr. Perkins, our Registrar, who would make arrangements. If, at the same time, you would let Colonel Whalley have a list of further requirements with a view to later increases in the number of nurses, the Registrar would find out what there is available and discuss with Colonel Whalley the return of such equipment to the hostels.

Yours truly,

Miss M. G. Milne, Principal Matron, The General Infirmary, LEEDS.